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Greetings fellow carvers! 
 
     Whew! What a busy season 
we have just went through. I for 
one am happy to see a new 
carving club year start, as it is a 
time for us to sit back for a spell, 
reflect on what worked and was 
successful and what we can do 
to keep that momentum going. 
     The Museum Comes to Life 
event at Julia Davis Park was a 
great success. It started off cold, 
but we had a great time, with 
plenty of traffic to our booth 
and lots of people to talk to. It is 
always such a great time to talk 
to people interested in our 
carving club, and hopefully draw 
in some interested participants. 
The carving club members who 

Our Guild meets the second Thursday of each month all year round at 6:30 
P.M. at the Woodcraft located at the Overland Park Shopping Center at 
7005 West Overland Road, Boise ID 83709   (208) 338-1190.   

The carving club members who participated in the event were Doug 
Rose, Jane Eubanks, Eric Owens, Monte Dick, and John and Carolyn  
Greener. Carolyn and John also participated in the Steampunk group, 
and Thekla and Jane were members of the Prairie Knitters group. 
     The next day, in a cold rainy atmosphere, Jane, Thekla and Eric 
represented the IWG at Dry Creek Farm Days at Hidden Springs 
subdivision. All in all, it turned out to be a pretty good event, despite 
the rain. 
     Slowly, but surely, we are getting interested people who are 
attending our Thursday night carving sessions, and some are coming 
to the meetings, seeing something they like, and choosing to join our 
club. Just like most of us, back in our beginning day, they came, they 
saw, they liked! This includes kids, as well as adults. Dillon (10 years 
old) has been carving with us on a semi-regular basis, and is talking 
to his friends about coming to join us, as well. I have started a 
woodcarving club at school (our first meeting is Monday, October 7) 
which is drawing interest from several students, some of whom have 
already bought their carving glove and safety thumb protectors.  
     I am excited about the future of the Idaho Woodcarvers Guild (the 
IRS business notwithstanding), because the public is seeing us, likes 
what we are doing, and wishes to join a great group of carving 
artists. That only happened because of your willingness to showcase 
your art, to talk about it with anyone who is interested, and then to 
share your skills and talents. I am truly blessed to be friends with 
ȅƻǳΣ ǎǳŎƘ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ ¸Ωŀƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΗ 
     Amy Linkert was just such an individual. We have truly lost a great 
friend, a giving and Godly soul, and someone who made me feel 
better about myself as a person. Every moment I spent with Amy 
was truly a blessing from God. She is always smiling, ready with a 
quick compliment and encouraging word, and ready to help anyone 
she could. We carved together at the Western Idaho Fair in August, 
and the smile on her face lit up the building. She is one of those 
people who is just happy to be wherever she is, and willing to spread 
that joy around to all in her presence. She will be truly missed. I will 
choose not to mourn her, because I am not sure she would have 
wanted that. Instead, I choose to emulate her cheerful and loving 
spirit and to give to others with a smile, a hug and kind words,  

The next meeting is 
October 10, 2013 
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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ tƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ hŎǘ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 
 
DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ƛƴ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ŀǎ L ŎŀƴΦ !ƳȅΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƳƛǎǎŜŘΗ wŜǎǘ ƛƴ ǇŜŀŎŜΗ 
    See you in the chips! 
 
Eric Owens 
IWG president 

Minutes for September IWG Meeting 
 
Carolyn called the meeting to order promptly at 6:30, 9/12/13. Eric was not in attendance, 
something about this job taking priority over woodcarving...? Whatever. 
  
The August minutes were approved, after Don moved and Gene seconded we do so. 
  
Jane gave a financial report, and also handed out membership forms for this year. 
  
Carolyn then talked a bit about the upcoming events on the Carving calendar. 
    Sept 21--Woodworking expo at Woodcraft, from 9-6. 
    Sept 28--Museum comes to Life, at the Boise Historical Museum, from 9-4. 
    Sept 29--Dry Creek Farm Days, from 12-4. 
  
Then the floor was open for any new business or comments.  Don asked about having a weekend 
carving class.  Ideas were bandied about and the guild seems to  
Ike the idea of a relief carver.  
  
Doug re-visited the idea of a scholarship program for the guild members. 
  
Gene offered to teach a carving class on a project PJ Driscoll had demoed at the CCA Meeting. It is 
a relief of a head. Ignore these four words. 
  
The guild now has tools, gloves, and wood for visitors who would like to try carving. 
  
Show and Tell went well, as did the raffle. 
  
The after meeting carving project was Angel on a Stick, and MANY stayed to carve! Yay! 
 
Minutes contributed by the Greener Family. 

Keep this Running Challenge in mind ς  
Ϧ¢ƘŜ wƻƎǳŜ /ŀǊǾŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ LŘŀƘƻ ²ƻƻŘŎŀǊǾŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ ǘƻ ŀ άCƛǾŜ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΦϦ  ¢ƻ 
complete this Challenge, participants must enter a minimum of five carvings in the IAIW Show in 
2014. Participants must enter one carving in each of the five sections of the IWG prospectus. The 
prospectus can be found at the Idaho Artistry in Wood website, www.idahoartistryinwood.org. 
9ŀŎƘ ŜƴǘǊŀƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǿŀǊŘΦ  5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿΦΦΦά /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ DǊŜŜƴŜǊΣ ŀƪŀΦ wƻƎǳŜ 
Carver and other creative handles 



3 

IWG Members out and about demonstrating the art of woodcarving.  Thanks to Eric Owens 
and Carolyn Greener for the following photos.  

For our club project this month of October, Jane Eubanks 
will be teaching how to carve a Moravian star. 
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Show and Tell 
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Beck Beus treated us to a look 
at two beautiful Cottonwood 
Bark houses.  His houses have  
great character. 

Amy Linkert shared a 
Cute little Chickadee and  
A garden gnome planting 
some veggies and a ladle 
ǘƻ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŜƳ  ²ŜΩƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ 
You Amy. 



5 

{Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ¢Ŝƭƭ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 

Monty Dick brought 
3 little figures.  Two 
were Hobos and one  
was Scandinavian. 
Great Job.  

Steve Moreno showed  
some little critters and  
Cotton Wood spirits. 
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{Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ¢Ŝƭƭ ŎƻƴǘΩŘ 

Resident Chip 
Carver, 
extraoridnaire 
Kay Viste, 
presented 
a lovely dancer  
surrounded by 
stars ribbons and 
flowers and  
all done up in 
pink. 
  

Gene Fuller always has a story 
And this month is no exception 
But he also had something to  
Teach us.  How to paint a  
carved rock.  First seal it and  
let it dry.  Then paint the whole  
Thing with gesso and let that dry.  Then paint it a diluted 
solution of Payne's grey which is a dark blue-grey color.  
After that dries, paint it burnt umber or dark brown and 
what you get is a marbled effect.  Added note: after 
carving the rock use some bits to poke some indents into 
the wood.  Gene shared a beautiful relief carving of an 
old Native American and two wolves which represent a 
ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ  LǘΩǎ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘΣ ά 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƴŜǊ ǿƻƭŦ ǿŜ ŎƘƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŦŜŜŘέΦ 

Gene has offered to 
Teach a class of a similar 
relief as above to  
Help us carve expressions 


